                                                                                                                                                  August 31, 2020
To All PACK members:
This is notice that our annual PACK meeting will be held October 3 at the Restless Oak Restaurant after the Fall Foliage race to be held in Lock Haven.  The details will be posted on PACK’s webpage soon. https://packnewsletter.org/
A couple of items that will be addressed at the meeting are: election of officers, 2020 membership roll-over and 2021 races.  
Hopefully many members will be able to attend the race and meeting.  If you can’t attend the meeting, but want an item to be on the agenda, or have a question, please reply to this email.  If for some reason the race is canceled we will conduct an on-line meeting.  Information will be sent if this becomes necessary.   
All 2020 members are listed on the website and if you send in your membership now or at the meeting it will be good for 2021.  Hopefully we will be back to a full race schedule next season and will be able to go back to the PACK race point series.  
Also, this is not an election year for our USCA delegate who attends the semi-annual United Sates Canoe Association meeting to represent our PACK organization.  USCA did not hold their summer meeting in August.  The winter meeting will be held at Saratoga Springs, NY in mid January.  Dale Glover (our PACK secretary) is also our PACK delegate.  We also have Penn/Jersey division delegates Charlie Bruno, Glen Green, John Finnen and Norm Ludwig.  If you have any issues that you might want to have addressed at the USCA winter meeting, please contact one of the delegates representing our area.  I also attend the meeting as USCA vice president.  
If you can, please respond to this email so that I know that you got it.
Sincerely,
Teresa Stout  (PACK President)
814-952-1444

